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St. Mary the Virgin—Church Notice Board 

Rector 
The Reverend Canon Mark McCaghrey, The Vicarage, Back Lane, 

 Mattishall, NR20 3PU 

Tel:  01362 882260 / e-mail:  mark.mccaghrey@matvchurch.uk 

            Assistant Priest                                              Assistant Curate 

The Reverend Sally Thurgill     The Reverend Andrea Woods                  

Tel. 01362 692745   

e-mail: sally.thurgill@matvchurch.uk                           e-mail: andrea.woods@matvchuch.uk 

Church Office:  01362 858873  e-mail: contact@matvchurch.uk 

Website:  matvchurch.uk 

Churchwardens 
Mrs Jools Smith  Tel:  07719 341282 

Mrs Christine Blake  Tel:  07836 708874                                                  

December 2022 — CHURCH SERVICE 
DON’T Forget our Candles & Poinseƫa Carol Service at St. Mary’s—

December 18th 2.00 p.m. Please donate a poinseƫa in 
memory of a loved one—most of all COME & JOIN US! 

PLUS—Wonderful news of a service: 24th December 9.30 p.m. 

For Sunday Services held at other parish churches within the Ben-
efice, please ring Church Office or see Website :                 mat-

vchurch.uk   for times 
 

AND- all of you with access to the Internet, do please join a     
service being held at 9.00—9.30 am each Friday specifically with 

St. Mary’s and North Tuddenham parishioners in mind -      
  hƩps://Ɵnyurl.com/matv-weekdays  

 



 

Bible Quote:  Thanks be to God for his indescribable 
gift!                               2	Corinthians	9:15 

   Village  News 
Quiz 
Thank you to the 42 villagers & friends who turned up for a keenly 
contested quiz last month. Nice to see some new faces too! 

There were some high scores, but the all girl team of  ‘Nice NuƩy 
Neighbours‘ came out on top!  Good quality fish & chips were 
delivered by the Railway Tavern.  David had people ‘top and tailing’ 
during the interval  while the quizmaster enjoyed a break.  The 
overall consensus was posiƟve. Feedback suggested that perhaps a 
bit less music and more general knowledge.  Next one in the Spring. 

Church   
Nothing new to add about the tower or the window.  
Gearing up for a bumper turnout at the Carol Service on the 18th. 
2 pm start . Let’s celebrate together and have some fun. 
Sad News 
We lost a real village character to cancer, last month. Vernon (Lewis-
Lavender) of Mill Road was  a Parish Councillor for many years and a 
keen woodworker / furniture maker!  
I’ll remember his dry sense of humour! 
We offer our condolences and support to Sandra and family. 
 

Editor's  Wish  

We stuck together during lockdown and we can do 
it again during these hard Ɵmes! 

We are ‘North Tuddenham-ites’, aŌer all!!! 
 



Parish Council  
Hello all 

 

Just a quick update from the Parish Council.   

We are pleased to confirm we now have permission to uƟlise the 
SAM2 device on Mill Road – this will hopefully retard some of the 
excessive speeds that residents report along this 30mph stretch.  We 
shortly will be downloading data from the SAM2 that will indicate 
what sort of speeds motorists are travelling through the village and 
this will be shared at forthcoming PC meeƟngs.  This may well help 
us as part of an evidence-gathering exercise if we need to 
invesƟgate further acƟon around speeding as Ɵme goes on. 

We also are looking ahead into the new year to the May 2023 
elecƟons.  We have seven seats on the Parish Council which are all 
filled at present; however, in May 2023, these seats are open for 
addiƟonal nominaƟon.  If you are interested in being considered for 
a role on the Council, please keep an eye on the website for 
informaƟon around how to put forward your nominaƟon, nearer the 
Ɵme. 

In the meanƟme, all at North Tuddenham Parish Council wish you a 
Merry Christmas, and a peaceful and healthy New Year! 

Best wishes 

 

Vicky 



 

                   

  

Delia’s Tiramisu 

3 x Size 1 egg yolks ;     50 g of Castor sugar ;  
1 x 250 g. tub of Mascarpone;     2 x size 1 egg whites 
150 ml very strong expresso coffee;    3 tablespoons of dark rum 
About 24 sponge fingers  
50 g. dark conƟnental chocolate with 75% cocoa solids, chopped 
1 level dessertspoon / tablespoon of cocoa powder 
   (You will need you also need 6 stemmed glasses, approx.200 ml capacity.) 

First put the egg yolks into a medium size bowl together with the sugar 
and beat with an electric hand whisk on high speed for about 3 
minutes or unƟl the mixture forms a light pale mousse. In a separate 
large bowl sƟr the Mascarpone with a wooden spoon to soŌen it, then 
gradually beat in the egg yolk mixture. Between each ediƟon beat well 
unƟl the mixture is smooth before adding more. Now wash and dry 
the beaters of the whisk so that they are perfectly clean, then in a 
third separate bowl whisk the egg whites unƟl they form soŌ peaks. 
Now lightly fold this into the Mascarpone mixture and then put the 
bowl to one side. 

Next break the biscuits in half, then pour the coffee and rum into a 
shallow dish and then dip the sponge fingers briefly into it turning 
them over - they will absorb the liquid very quickly. Now simply layer 
the desserts by puƫng three of the soaked sponge halves into each 
glass followed by tablespoon of the Mascarpone mixture and a layer of 
chopped chocolate. Repeat the whole process puƫng 5 halves in next, 
followed by the Mascarpone, finishing with a layer of chocolate and a 
final dusƟng of cocoa powder. 

Cover the glasses with cling film then chill in the refrigerator for 
several hours and serve straight from the fridge.                                        
          JS 

 



 CHRISTMAS CRACKERS 

What do angry mice send to each other at Christmas? 

Cross Mouse Cards 

What do they sing at a snowman's birthday party?  

Freeze a jolly good fellow 

Why does Santa have three gardens?  

So he can 'ho ho ho' 

Knock, knock Who's there?  

Arthur... Arthur who?   Arthur any mince pies left? 

What kind of motorbike does Santa ride?  

A Holly Davidson 

How did Scrooge win the football game? 

The ghost of Christmas passed 

What do Santa's little helpers learn at school? 

The elf-abet 

What do you get when you cross a snowman with a       
vampire? 

Frostbite 

What do snowmen wear on their heads? 

Ice caps 

How do snowmen get around? 

They ride an icicle 



 

CHARITY EVENT   
Christmas Quiz and Chips  

at North Tuddenham VH 

Friday 16th December  

7:30 pm £6 each  

Sponsored by Dereham Young Farmers in 
aid of  

HEART UK  

The Cholesterol Charity   

SEE POSTER 



 

MINDTEASER 

November soluƟon  

‘Only Connect’  Grid .16 words can be grouped thus: 

Goose, Rasp, Blue & Black—Berries  

Red, Silver, White & Head—can all precede ‘lining’ 

Pigeon , Pepper, Mustard & ScarleƩ—can go aŌer army rank—viz. 

Lieutenant Pigeon; Sergeant Pepper; Colonel Mustard & Captain Scarlet  

Yarg; Late; Chore & Mile  - all anagrams of colours—Gray; Teal ;Ochre 
& Lime 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No.1 Watercress Lane, (off Mill Road) Mattishall, NR20 3RJ 

Tuesday – Saturday 10am – 4pm, Sunday 10am – 2pm 

Tel: 07885663926 / 07885666868 

Email: theacornhutfarmshop@gmail.com 

New for 2022 The Squirrels Rest Café & Takeaway 

Come & enjoy a coffee, cake & relax in our peaceful surroundings 

We stock locally sourced Norfolk Artisan produce from around the county. 
Fresh fruit & vegetables from local suppliers, delivered daily. We have a wide 

range of fresh butcher meat, frozen fish, meat & much more. 

 Fresh bakery bread, scones & cakes delivered twice weekly. 

New for Christmas 2022 

Christmas Grotto 
 Saturday 17th & Sunday 18th December 2022 

Pre bookable tickets, bookings for Grotto 12pm till 6pm Christmas music & Mulled Wine 

Christmas Trees Nordmaan Fir Cut & Pot grown, 
Wreaths & Gifts, Hampers & Vouchers & much 

more available. Now taking all your Christmas veg, 
meat & bakery orders. 

We would like to thank all our customers for your continued support & 

We wish you all a Very Merry Christmas & Happy New Year 

We will close at 2pm on Christmas Eve & reopen on Wednesday 04th January 

2023 

Any orders can be placed either by phone or email 

Follow us on Facebook – The Acorn Hut Farm Shop & Plant Centre for updates, 



R  H  D U F F I E L D  
Septic Tanks Emptied 

Drains Unblocked   

Pressure Jetting Service  
Cherry Tree Farm Church Lane 

Stanfield Dereham NR20 4AP 

01328  700275     07802 312963 



 

  

This is the story of how the fir tree became the Christmas tree. 
 
At the time when the Christ Child was born all the people, the ani-
mals, and the trees and plants, were very happy. The Child was born 
to bring peace and happiness to the whole world.   People came dai-
ly to see the little One, and they always brought gifts with them. 
 
There were three trees standing near the crypt, which saw the peo-
ple and they wished that they, too, might give presents to the 
Christ Child. 
 
The Palm said: "I will choose my most beautiful leaf, and place it 
as a fan over the Child."  "And I," said the Olive, "will sprinkle 
sweet-smelling oil upon His head." 
 
"What can I give to the Child?" asked the Fir, who stood near. 
 
"You!" cried the others. "You have nothing to offer Him. Your nee-
dles would prick Him, and your tears are sticky."  So the poor lit-
tle Fir tree was very  unhappy, and it said: "Yes, you are right. I 
have nothing to offer the Christ Child." 
 
Now, quite near the trees stood the Christmas Angel, who had heard 
all that the trees had said. The Angel was sorry for the Fir tree 
who was so lowly and without envy of the other trees. So, when it 
was dark, and the stars came out, he begged a few of the little 
stars to come down and rest upon the branches of the Fir tree. They 
did as the Christmas Angel asked, and the Fir tree shone suddenly 
with a beautiful light. 
 
And, at that very moment, the Christ Child opened His eyes—for He 
had been asleep—and as the lovely light fell upon Him, He smiled. 
 
Every year people keep the dear Christmas Child's birthday by giv-
ing gifts to each other, and every year, in remembrance of His 
first birthday, the Christmas Angel places in every house a fir 
tree also. Covered with starry candles it shines for the children 
as the stars shone for the Christ Child. The Fir tree was rewarded 
for its meekness, for to no other tree is it given to shine upon so 
many happy faces.                                  Traditional 
Tale 

 
 



E & O E 

DON’T Forget our Candles & Poinseƫa service at St. 
Mary’s—December 18th 2.00 p.m. Please donate a poinseƫa 

in memory of a loved one, leave in Porch on the 17th. —most of 
all COME & JOIN US! Enjoy mince pies and mulled wine 

  PLUS … wonderful Christmas Eve Service 9.30 p.m. 
(21:30 hrs) 

December 2022—VILLAGE EVENTS 

All held at Village Hall unless otherwise stated 

 6th               Windmill Quilters  7.00 p.m. Contact Jenny Smith 01362 422051  

12th           Mid-Norfolk Guild of Spinners & Weavers    7.00—9.00p.m. 

14th              Windmill Quilters  10.00-3.00 p.m.  

20th              Windmill Quilters  7.00 p.m. 

        Sincere thanks to Christine Mobbs for vital Village Hall information 

NORTH TUDDENHAM COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  

 

   

 

 

                                       IMPORTANT NUMBERS 

Mardle Editorial Team 

Mike  07951 956906      Anne  07780 753369       Jools  07719 341282   

Contact e-mail addresses for Mardle/enquiries 

Editor Mike Smith: mike_smith8@icloud.com 
Parish Council Website:  www.northtuddenham.net 

Village Hall is available for hire @ very reasonable rates.                                  
Arthur Mobbs  01362 637410 


